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Thoughts and perceptions 

from Mayor Justin Hanson  

Hello Friends and Neighbors! 
 

As Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. said ï The time is always right to do what is right ï and that is exactly our focus 

in the City of Covington as we develop our strategic plan, enforce our codes, laws, and ordinances, and work 

through budgeting.  You will see by reading this weekôs Leader and this newsletter that we are taking steps and 

making changes to do what is right, particularly in our Police Department.  I firmly believe that public safety is 

the most important thing we can offer citizens and indeed, the people have supported this belief. Gunfire in our 

neighborhoods is unacceptable and we will stop it and are taking measures to do just that right now and in the 

future.  We have had many lively conversations in my office, in our conference rooms, and throughout the 

community over the last week with law enforcement professionals on the city, county, state and federal levels.  

We all believe this - what has happened is unacceptable and we will  stop it.  So how is this going to work?  

Some believe we canôt afford what it takes to do it ï I say we canôt afford NOT to do it, and I intend to take 

whatever measures are needed to stop gunfire and other violent, criminal behavior in our city.  

 

First and foremost, we are committed to operating the Covington Police Department at full staff with certified 

officers.  Due to all kinds of circumstances over the years, the CPD has not operated with a full staff.  My 

administration is committed to operating this department at full staff, and we have a sustainable way to do that.  

Secondly, the CPD will be moving to 10 hour shifts which will overlap during peak times.  Our officers highly 

support this change, and they were involved in creating the shift times.  As you will read when you see the notes 

from the Public Safety Committee meeting in this newsletter, this change will put more boots on the ground, cut 

down on overtime hours, and help alleviate officer stress and fatigue. The administrative command staff will 

also split up and operate during different hours.  While the CPD has had a ñgang unitò for some time now, 

because we didnôt have a full staff, those people often were pulled for patrol duties rather than having dedicated 

time for investigating and arresting gang members involved in criminal activity.  Because we are working 

toward fully staffing the department, those on the gang unit will focus their time on this process.  Another 

strong component to the solution here is more aggressive policing.  Chief Lewis summarized this by saying that 

we are going to see a different Covington.  While Covington makes up roughly 2% of the geographic area of 

Tipton County, we respond to roughly 35% of police calls ï nearly 1800 in January 2019 alone.   We are 

working ï we are making arrests ï and we are asking for punishments to the fullest applications of the law.   

 

No matter what steps we take as a city government, we still need citizen input.  We need neighborhoods to look 

out for each other and report any and all suspicious activity.  You may hear this a lot from us because it is true! 

If you see something, say something!  Help us put an end to criminal elements in our fine city that create unsafe 

situations and tarnish the reputations of us all. Join us on March 19 at the Covington Civic Center at 7:00 pm for 

a forum focused on forming Neighborhood Watch communities all over our City. Bring your neighbors with 

you and learn together how to become organized and active in looking out for one another.  Want your reports 

to be anonymous?  Use Drug Free Tiptonôs tip411 to text law enforcement and remember, these tips are 

completely anonymous.  Folks ï there is no single answer to this complex problem.  We must all be on the 

lookout, communicate with each other and the police, and support our officers and our Board of Mayor and 

Aldermen as we work creatively to appropriate funding and implement solutions.  Together, we WILL  have a 

safe, clean, and vibrant community in which to live, work, and play.    

                                                                                                                  Justin 

http://www.covingtonleader.com/news/police_fire/covington-mayor-says-wednesday-s-shooting-spree-was-domestic-terrorism/article_2a29ec0c-361f-11e9-a1d1-db46145cf44d.html
https://www.nnw.org/about-neighborhood-watch
https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjTktKlwIPcAhVBYK0KHQuMC-IQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.norlina.com/message.html&psig=AOvVaw0ZdA12dsr7XG0QWsLkqB5c&ust=1530726904309537


DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  
k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇

 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT  

¶ Covington Police Department urges all residents to report suspicious activity.  Allow trained safety 

personnel to decipher information and handle potentially dangerous situations ï better yet, prevent them 

from happening!  HELP US HELP YOU!  Here are contacts for your convenience: 

o Covington Police Department ï 901-475-1261 or 901-476-0243 blewis@covingtontn.com 

o Tipton County Sheriffôs Dept. - 901-475-3300 sheriff@tiptonco.com 

o Central Dispatch ï 901-475-4300 

 

TBI Tips:  

We welcome tips about possible criminal activity in Tennessee. Our employees will review 

tips as soon as possible and, if appropriate, forward them for further follow -up. Please include 

your contact information in case we have question s or would like to contact you. Please 

note: You may remain anonymous, but information received may be incomplete for follow -up 

and investigati ve purposes. Tips that result in the capture of any of TBI's Top Ten Most 

Wanted  may be eligible for reward money.  BY PHONE: 1-800 -TBI -FIND .  BY EMAIL:  Click Here     

Local  Tips : 

     Recently, Drug Free Tipton launched the tip411 alert system. This is an interactive way to keep the community 

connected and informed through email, text message, and online public safety alerts. tip411 also allows the public to 

report crimes and other suspicious activities directly to law enforcement by sending anonymous text messages from their 

cell phone or via a free smartphone app. Think about that ï when you see or hear of something that makes you concerned 

for your safety and/or the safety of those around you, this is your opportunity to play an active role in STOPPING 

CRIME! 

     Citizens of the community can register to receive alerts via email and/or text message to their cell phone by opting to 

receive neighborhood-specific or countywide alerts about public safety issues in their area. Community members are 

encouraged to sign up online by visiting www.drugfreetipton.org. 

     The public can also share information on crimes and other suspicious activity by sending an anonymous tip to police. 

While not a replacement for dialing 911 in an emergency, those wishing to share information anonymously with law 

enforcement can simply text ñTiptonò and their message to 847411 (tip411) from their cellphone. Think about that!  You 

can send IMPORTANT information directly to police!   

     The TIPTON TIPS App and tip411 anonymous text a tip system are 100% anonymous, as the technology removes 

all identifying information before police see the tips and there is no way to identify the sender. This allows YOU to report 

suspicious activity that may PREVENT and/or SOLVE crimes in your neighborhood. Those with questions, or who 

need help signing up for alerts, are asked to Contact Drug Free Tipton at 901.378-0545 or www.drugfreetipton.org, your 

local Police Department (901-475-1261 or 901-476-0243) or the Tipton County Sheriffôs office (901-475-

3300) 

 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT  
¶ Keep up with CFD on our Facebook Page. 

¶ Please report ANY fire safety concerns you have to the Covington Fire Department at 901-476-2578.  

For emergencies, dial 911.  To learn more about CFD operations, click here.  

 

 

mailto:blewis@covingtontn.com
file://///gatekeeper/users/mayors%20office/Newsletters/2018/sheriff@tiptonco.com
https://www.tn.gov/content/tn/tbi/tbis-top-10-most-wanted.html
https://www.tn.gov/content/tn/tbi/tbis-top-10-most-wanted.html
mailto:TipsToTBI@tn.gov?subject=From%20TBI%20Website
https://www.drugfreetipton.org/tip-411
http://www.drugfreetipton.org/
http://www.drugfreetipton.org/
http://www.covingtontn.com/fire.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/fire.html
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775/
http://www.covingtontn.com/about-covington-fire.html


Updates from the Chief 
I was grateful to be able to attend the National Fire Academy in Emmitsburg, Maryland last week for a 6-day Deployment 

Analysis class. The class covered how to develop a Deployment Analysis, which takes an overall look at what an agency 

does well and what some challenges might be. It uses data and GIS information along with historical call data to develop 

plans for the best response to emergencies in our fire district. This information will be very beneficial as we continue to 

strive for the best service and efficiency. 

In addition, we have begun to work on the ISO visit for our re-evaluation in early April. This is a tedious process but one 

in which we have been leaning on for over 3 years. We will be ready with the hopes of lowering our ISO rating so that all 

residential and business owners can get the best possible fire insurance rates. 

 

The Covington Fire Department is the only Hazardous Materials Team in Tipton County with 20 Hazardous Material 

Technicians on staff, in addition to our specialized equipment. As part of our yearly in-service, we receive a minimum of 

8 hours of Haz-Mat training. These refreshers allow us to stay up to date on current trends and best practices in the 

industry. 

This week we are proud to have Captain Bill Burke with Munford Fire teaching in our department. Captain Burke is a 

major asset to those of us in the area, a great friend, and an overall great gentleman. Bill is a Haz-Mat guru and someone 

most of us in West TN have on speed dial in the event of a Haz-Mat Emergency. Thank you, Captain Burke, for your time 

and for sharing your knowledge with us all. 

 

Michael Naifeh, MBA, EFO, CFO  

 
Covington Fire Rescue 

901-476-2578 office 

901-579-9057 cell 

 

 
 

 

COVINGTON PUBLIC WORKS:  

¶ Civic clubs, neighborhood groups, and others interested in planning a clean-up day for any residential 

area, please contact the Director of Public Works for assistance in hauling off refuse and debris. 

¶ Yard waste should be placed at least five feet away from potential obstacles such as mail boxes, fences, 

walls, water meters, telephone connection boxes, fire hydrants, and parked cars so our machines can get 

to it.  

¶ Building debris, such as lumber, plaster, roofing, brickbats and other debris from construction, repair 

remodeling or demolition of any building or appurtenance, will not be removed by the City. The owner 

must cause such material to be privately moved. 

¶ Rogers Hydrant Service - an independent contractor - will be in town to test flow rates of our fire 

hydrants beginning February 4th. If you happen to notice any discoloring of your water, please call us at 

901-476-9531 to report it.   

¶ Call 901-476-9613 ext 118, ext 127, or ext 146 or 901-237-8165 for questions or concerns 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/public-works.html


COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER : 

The Covington Aquatic Center offers a six-lane, 25 meter recreational and competition covered pool. 

The pool depth is 3 feet in the shallow end and 12 feet at the deep end. The deep end of the pool houses 

2 spring boards for recreational use. We offer multiple levels of swim lessons for young children 

through adults.  Water aerobics and other fitness classes are also offered, and it is available for swim 

fitness.  The pool is equipped for those with mobility issues by way of an ADA-compliant fixed lift. 

This facility is covered, heated, and open all year! You can purchase just a pool membership for a 

substantial savings and receive access to all aquatic classes.  Our pool is available for private rentals for 

a variety of activities, such as scout swim check, birthday parties, company outings/parties, family 

reunions, and church events. For more detailed rental information, contact Director Mack at (901) 476-

3734. 

 

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

The City of Covington Human Resource Department is responsible for the administration of all Personnel and 

Purchasing activities for the city. The Human Resource Department is located on the 2nd floor of the 

Covington Civic Center. They can be reached by phone (901) 475-7170.  

For reservations, scheduling, or information about special events, please call 901-475-7139 

¶ Applications are accepted ONLY during the time of a posted vacancy. 

¶ You can complete an application and email it to our department through the Contact Us button on our website 

or bring it by our office Monday through Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm. 

¶ Click here to see all available job openings  

¶ MARK YOUR CALENDARS for MUSIC on the SQUARE which beings April 27! 

 

CODES:  
¶ Revised sign ordinance is on City website 

¶ Sign applications are on the City website 

¶ Did you know if you want to operate a business in your home there are specific steps to take? 
It is classified as an Incidental Home Occupation the definition is: An occupation or profession carried on by the 
members of a family residing on the premises in connection with which there is no sign used; provided, 
however, that such use shall not noticeably increase traffic to, or significantly alter the outside appearance of 
the residence involved and that not more than twenty-five (25) percent of the total actual floor area is used for 
the home occupation.   Contact Codes to schedule an appoint to start the process. 901-476-9613 ext 146 

¶ If you know of any violations or what you think is a violation of the City of Covington 

codes/ordinances, please contact the Department of Code Compliance at 901-476-7191 ext 146 or email.  

WE NEED your assistance with ensuring our City is a safe, clean place to live, work, and play and 

greatly appreciate the input from our citizens.   To see the Covington Municipal Code, click here.   
The Dept. of Code Compliance has responsibility for enforcing all construction codes and zoning  

regulations adopted by the City.  

Phone: 901-476-7191 Ext. 146   Fax: 901-476-5056 

Email: planning.building@covingtontn.com 

¶ Please help us keep our City clean by reporting unlawful dumping. If you see something that looks 

suspicious please call 901-476-9613 ext 118 or 237-8165 to report. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/aquatics-center.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/codes-division.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/code-compliance.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/code-compliance.html
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
http://www.mtas.tennessee.edu/code/municipal-code-covington
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com


PARKS AND RECREATION : 

JOIN US IN OUR CLASSES FOR IMPROVED STRENGTH , FITNESS,  AND HEALTH!   

We offer a variety of classes for all your fitness levels that are taught by certified 

instructors who are able to assist you as needed.  Come on in and try them out!  

 

 

 

  

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/parks--recreation.html


 

 

 



Daddy-Daughter Dance Brought Huge Crowd to Civic Center 
Special Events Coordinator Karen Griffin said that all the rain that fell in Covington last Saturday couldnôt 

dampen the fun and excitement of the annual Daddy-Daughter Dance with over 150 in attendance. 

 
The Covington Civic Center was filled with daddies and 

daughters for the annual daddy-daughter dinner and dance.  It was 

a wonderful event with beautiful decorations, good food, and as 

night of dancing!  

  
 

Boys and Girls Club Youth of the Year Spoke at Third Thursday 

 
2019 Boys and Girls Club of the Hatchie River Regionôs Youth of the Year Jhonnaya Wilcox ï second from 

left -  was special guest and speaker at Februaryôs event at Liberty Hall Event Center in Covington. 

https://www.bgca.org/programs/character-leadership/youth-of-the-year
https://www.libertyhallevents.com/


 






























































